Report of the Faculty Representative to the

University Board of Governors

Presented to the October 5, 2008 Regular Meeting of the

West Virginia State University Faculty Senate

September 4, 2008, Regularly Scheduled Board of Governors Meeting

The Board of Governors met for its first Regularly called meeting of the State of West Virginia’s fiscal year on September 4, 2008, at 3:00 p.m. Board Chair Mr. Eric Coleman presided over the meeting. The boards Academic Affairs Committee and Finance Committee met before the board meeting. At the beginning of the meeting all members of the board took the oath of office for the current fiscal year. 

Executive session

After the approval of the agenda and the minutes the board met in executive session to discuss Dr. Carter’s performance objective for the coming year. After some discussion the board invited Dr. Carter to join the executive session and discussed his proposal. The board and Dr. Carter reached a mutually satisfactory agreement for some modifications to his proposed performance objective. The board then returned to its regular meeting.

Actions taken by the BOG

The board received the draft of the proposed 2008-2009 Institutional Compact with the Higher Education Policy Commission. Its purpose is to describe the steps West Virginia State University will take toward meeting the goals of the HEPC 2007-2012 Master Plan for Higher Education in West Virginia. The Staff of the Office of Academic Affairs draft of the Compact was thorough and detailed. The Academic Affairs Committee had no criticism of the draft but members of the committee were reluctant to approve the draft because of lack of opportunity to review it. The committee recommended to the board that it authorize the university administration to forward the draft to the HEPC for its review and comments and the board would review the Compact for final approval at that time when HEPC returns it. The board took the action recommended by it committee.

Mr. Coleman announced that he is going to recommend a restructuring of the BOG’s committee organization and asked Chuck Smith to review the by-law for revision.

Status of BOG draft policy #58 concerning the WVSU Bookstore. 

Because of reservations from the university administration concerning it draft policy concerning the WVSU Bookstore, the Academic Affairs Committee postponed final approval on the policy until this meeting. The administration was unable to report to the committee on September 4. The committee expects to act the policy recommend it to the board at its meeting November 13.

—respectfully submitted Chuck Smith

September 17 2008

